
 

 

Feedback: Departmental Bargaining Chamber – 21 June 
2021 
 
OHS compliance in relation to COVID-19 guidelines 
The employer reported that the mitigating strategies amidst alert level 3 are in place to deal with the high 
risk of COVID-19 infections. The steering committee is sitting every fortnight and labour is represented. 
The employer further reported that health and safety protocols are implemented correctly. The PSA noted 
the report and will continue to monitor developments so that members are advised accordingly. The PSA 
urged the employer to maintain a rotational system and remote work arrangement during alert level 3 to 
prevent more infections. 
 
Organisational structure and staffing 
The employer submitted an organisational structure for consultation. The PSA is concerned that the 
structure does not address the issue of capacity and service delivery adequately. Most members are 
overloaded with work of more than one post. Therefore, there is a need to review the structure so that the 
gaps identified can be closed. However, the structure was circulated late to parties and it was agreed that 
the matter be deferred to a special DBC meeting on 29 June 2021. 
 
The members are requested to submit inputs about the attached organisational structure to 
peter.mngomezulu@psa.co.za and tsekiso.sebati@dpme.gov.za by 25 June 2021.  
  
The PSA wants to take this opportunity to wish all employees who are unwell owing to COVID-19 a 
speedy recovery. 
 
 
GENERAL MANAGER 
 

FOR PSA MEMBERS: DEPARTMENT OF PLANNING, MONITORING AND EVALUATION 
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